
ADMINISTRATOR’S MESSAGE 

C A N W O O D  P U B L I C  S C H O O L  

N E W S L E T T E R  

J U N E  2 0 1 5  
 

PAST EVENTS 

The highlight during the month of May was our graduation ceremony on May 22.  Six students were 

honored and congratulated on their many accomplishments and academic achievements.  Mr. Schwehr 

and I want to personally thank all the staff and students that helped with the preparations, ceremo-

ny and banquet in anyway.  Thank you to the community for your continued support in attending the 

graduation exercises to acknowledge the thirteen years of schooling of the students.  We want to 

wish our graduates all the best in their future endeavors as they realize “Oh, the Places You’ll Go”.  

Remember to set goals, take responsibility for your actions, cherish the friendships and memories 

that you have built and remember the lessons learnt. 

 

Track and Field has also been busy this month.  K to 8 students traveled to Debden for a joint Track 

and Field Meet on May 20.  It was a great day for all students and staff as the weather cooperated 

and all the students had a great day.  Thanks to Debden students and staff for inviting us to partici-

pate.  Congratulations to Caleb Bloom who was the group winner in Age 6/7 Boys and Tora Olson and 

Jacklyn Sten who tied for group winners in Age 6/7 Girls.  High school students have been practicing 

and eleven students attended the City Track Meet and eight qualified to advance to the District 

Track Meet.  The Grades 4 – 8 will be attending the P4A Track and Field Meet in Prince Albert June 

2 and 3.  Good luck to all the participants. 

 

Thank you to all parents/guardians for encouraging your children to remain focused for the last 

month of school, work diligently to complete all final projects, and study for final exams.  

                                                                                            -Mrs. Sherry Moar & Mr. Richard Schwehr 

Graduation 2015 - On May 22, 2015 the gym was filled with family and friends 

to celebrate the end of the graduates’ school careers.  Grads, decked out in their 

finest received good wishes and support from the community.  

A delicious meal catered to by Neighbourhood Caterers was enjoyed by all in at-

tendance at the banquet. Toasts, kind words, and humorous stories provided a 

wonderful start to the evening.  

The very capable M.C. for the banquet and grand march was Mr. Richard Schwehr, and for the exer-

cises was Mrs. Kirby Kulrich.  

The exercises were highlighted by an entertaining and personal address by guest speaker Miss Kori 

Boskill and a thoughtful valedictorian address by Hayden Bartley. Tara Johnson and Michael Andersen 

did a wonderful job of presenting the class history and prophecy accompanied by a slide show created 

by Kali Stocks.  

A Friends & Memories slide show was presented for all to enjoy created by Kali Stocks.  

Tara Johnson and Lee Sanderson presented their list of special tips for the Graduating class of 2016.   
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PRESENT EVENTS 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Other well wishers for the evening included Mrs. Sherry Moar, Principal of Canwood Public School and 

Mr. Rodney Thomson, Board Trustee.  Presentations of scrolls and awards were given by Mrs. Moar 

and Mr. Schwehr.  Subject Award Winners are as follows: ELA A30 – Joelle Hoeflicher,  ELA B30, 

Chemistry 30 – Alexandria Person, Math (Workplace and Apprenticeship), Energy and Mines, History, 

Physical Education – Tara Johnson, Pre-Calculus, Math (Foundations), Physics, Biology, P.A.A. (I.A 

Component), P.A.A. (Home Ec Component) - Hayden Bartley.  

The Most Improved Student Award was presented to Michael Andersen.  

The Congeniality Award was presented to Joelle Hoeflicher, Tara Johnson, 

and Alexandria Person.  The Student of the Year Award was presented to 

Joelle Hoeflicher.  The Governor General’s Medal was presented to Hayden 

Bartley.  The Carlson Memorial Scholarship was presented to Joelle Hoe-

flicher and the P.A.A.T.A. Scholarship was given to Joelle Hoeflicher.  A 

vote of thanks by Joelle Hoeflicher concluded the exercises for the even-

ing.  

The grand march and social brought the entire graduation evening to a close.  

Scholarship - The Dr. Ed Blenkinsop Memorial Scholarship award of $750.00 is available for candi-

dates who have successfully completed at least one year in the health science studies at the universi-

ty level.  Application forms are available at the Canwood Community Clinic or from Afton Danberg by 

calling 306-468-2204. 

Summer Youth Program - Come on down to the school for some FREE summer fun! 

ALL YOUTH ages 5 to 13 are invited to attend. The Summer Youth Program will 

begin on Monday, July 6 and continue through the summer until Friday, August 21, 

2015. The program will run Monday to Thursday each week beginning at 10:00 a.m. 

and ending at 3:30 p.m., Fridays 10:00 a.m. to noon. The children will enjoy a morning 

snack, make a craft and have fun playing outdoor games. Children must bring a lunch or make arrange-

ments to leave at noon. Come for half days, whole days, some days or every day! Have fun 

playing with friends, making new friends, dressing up, going on nature hikes, trips to the 

swimming pool and much more! Weekly themes and events will be announced, watch for 

posters around town. For more information please call Mrs. Moar at the school 306-468-

2150 or Erin Robertson at the Village Office 306-468-2016. A big thank you to our spon-

sors: Community Initiatives Funding, and Canada Summer Jobs Grant. 

WPP May Birthdays - Students from Canwood School provided an afternoon of entertainment for 

May birthday celebrants Mr. Bruce Bolton, Mrs. Marie–Rose Lajeunesse and Mr. Paul Netmaker.  The 

program participants sang, played violin, piano and danced.  Our M.C.’s were Kali Stocks, Amy Wreford  

and Sydney Kvinlaug.  Our entertainment consisted of - Sydney Kvinlaug, Kali Stocks, Amy Wreford, 

Harleigh Hamborg, Georgia Hamborg, Becky Wilson, Jorja Robertson, Leland Robertson, Jacklyn 

Sten, Sadie Schutte, Becka Schutte and Kristin Downy.  The afternoon wrapped up with Happy Birth-

day being sung and cake enjoyed by all.  Happy Birthday Bruce & Marie-Rose and Paul. 
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ADOPT-A-VILLAGE NEWS 

Kindergarten 2015-2016 - Anyone who has a child that will be attending kindergarten in the fall, 

please stop by the school office and pick up or fill out a registration form.  Thanks! 

Awards Day - Please join us on Monday, June 22 for our Annual Awards Day Program.  

Our program will begin at 9:30 a.m. and will include musical items as well as a time of 

recognition for Mrs. Lila Olson and Mrs. Kathy Herzog as they are retiring at the end 

of this school year.  Following the program, please join us for lunch.  In the afternoon, 

we will be having our Fun Day activities, which include Face Painting, Bouncy Castles, 

Gym Activities, Photo/Dress Up Booth and the Slip and Slide. 

Grade Thursday, 

June 18 

Friday,  

June 19 

Monday, 

June 22 

Tuesday, 

June 23 

Wednesday, 

June 24 

Thursday, 

June 25 

Nine 

(a.m.) 

Math Science Awards and 

Fun Day 

Social   

Ten 

(a.m.) 

History Math 10 

Foundations 

Pre-Calculus 

Awards and 

Fun Day 

ELA B10 Health  

Science 20 

Outcome  

Recovery 

Day 

Eleven 

(a.m.) 

History 30 Math 20 

Workplace 

Pre-Calculus 

Awards and 

Fun Day 

ELA B30 (Dept.) 

Must be at 

school at 8:45 

Chemistry 30 Outcome 

Recovery 

Day 

Twelve 

(a.m.) 

History 30 Math 30 

Foundations 

Awards and 

Fun Day 

ELA B30 (Dept.) 

Must be at 

school at 8:45 

Chemistry 30 

ELA A30 (Dept.) 

Must be at 

school at 8:45 

Outcome 

Recovery 

Day 

Exam Schedule 

The school year is coming to an end but our Adopt-a-Village program is still going strong!  As many of 

you may know, a group from our community had the opportunity to travel to Totoras, Ecuador in April 

to work with our village that we raised money for, digging trenches for the water project!  This was 

an amazing experience for everyone who went and gave them a chance to see just how much our fund-

raising is helping!  More recently, we have been working on fundraising for the Alternative Income and 
Livelihood Pillar.  We had a competitive classroom fundraiser and we are donating half of our Mom’s 

Pantry profit, and we are pleased to announce that we have raised $2,180 so 

far!  Some of the things the money can be used for within this pillar are buying 

goats, forming girls clubs, as well as business and financial literacy workshops 

and much more!  Thank you to everyone who continues to help us with our fund-

raising goals, it’s greatly appreciated!                                    -Joelle Hoeflicher    
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LIBRARY NEWS 

A special Thank You to all the students who have already returned their library books this school 

year.  After June 10 no new library books will be allowed to go out of the library. All books must be 

returned to the library by June 18 so that I can start inventory with a full library of books.  I would 

like to thank Johnathan Bather who so graciously donated a book of his own to the library.  I’m sure 

your fellow students will enjoy it.  If anyone finds a library book over the summer (it may have a Can-

wood Community School barcode on the back right-hand corner or a label on the spine of the book), 

please hang on to it and return it in the fall as books are very expensive and we would like to keep our 

local school library as full as possible.                                                                        -Mrs. Tracy Pease 

SCHOOL SPORTS 

Senior Track & Field - Canwood Senior Track athletes have been busy prac-

ticing their events over the past few weeks.  On May 20 and 21, the athletes 

took part in the City Track Meet in Prince Albert. There were several of our 

students that advanced to the District Track Meet which was 

held in Prince Albert on May 27 and 28 where they attempted 

to run, jump and throw their way to provincials to be held in Yorkton on June 5 and 6.  

Senior Track Team: Delayne Aiken, Ryan Aiken, Paige Anderson, Hayden Bartley, 

Derek Bedard, Logan Halayka, Tara Johnson, Dylan Kvinlaug, Sydney Kvinlaug and Amy 

Wreford.                                                                 -Coaches:  Mr. Duval & Mrs. Howat 

Junior Track & Field - Junior Track season is quickly coming to an end.  Many students from grades 4 

to 8 have been honing up their skills this past month.  The annual P4A Track Meet 

in Prince Albert will take place on June 2 and 3 at the Harry Jerome Track.  The 

athletes who have made at least 3 practices are eligible to attend this meet.   We 

are hoping that the track athletes will continue to improve upon their performances 

at this event.                      -Coaches:  Mr. Person, Mrs. Eberts and Mrs. Gwen Olson 

EXTRAS 

If you are a girl in Grade 6, 7 or 8 - July 20 to 24 could be the best week you will have this summer!  

The Girls Exploring Trades & Technology (GETT) Day Camp is a chance for you to show off your crea-

tive skills designing a scooter.  But it doesn’t stop there, because during the week you will also get the 

chance to build and then race that scooter. Each girl gets a chance to try out different tools, learn 

how to use them safely and properly, and make creative decisions all while learning in a collaborative 

environment. Girls are encouraged to be inventive and solve problems using math, science, and engi-

neering skills.  If you are interested, visit saskpolytech.ca/GETT to get an application form and apply 

today! 

Women in Trades and Technology at Saskatchewan Polytechnic 

Prince Albert Campus is proud to provide this opportunity for 

you to learn about trades and technology and the career options 

you can have in those fields!  Contact Marina Mitchell for more 

information 306-765-1916 or marina.mitchell@saskpolytech.ca 

mailto:marina.mitchell@saskpolytech.ca


Answers to the monthly puzzle will be posted on the website at the end of each month. 

850-1st Street East 

Box 370  

Canwood, SK  S0J 0K0 

Phone: 306-468-2150 

Fax: 306-468-2999 

E-mail: vhinson@srsd119.ca 

C A N W O O D  P U B L I C  S C H O O L  
N E W S L E T T E R  

 

We’re on the Web! 

https://cw.srsd119.ca/ 
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COMMUNITY EVENTS 

Canwood Minor Ball - Canwood is hosting 

ball playoffs this year as part of Parkland 

Minor Ball League.  This event will occur 

June 20 and 21 at the Canwood Regional 

Park.  The boys tournament is Saturday and 

the girls will play on Sunday.  Come on out 

and watch some great ball!  If anyone would 

like to volunteer please contact Lisa Anderson 306-747-7764, 

Karen Kvinlaug 306-468-2073 or Heather Sten 306-468-3030. 

Canwood Golf Course - Saturday, June 13-Legion Zone Golf.  

Thursday, June 18-Seniors tourney, contact the Club House. 

Whispering Pine Place - Friday, June 12-yard sale from 10:00 

a.m. to 4:00 p.m., bbq from 11:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m., $8.00/person. 

Dry Creek Summer Classic - The end of June brings the annual Dry Creek Summer Classic Fastball 

tournament to the Canwood Regional Park.  At present there are 12 men’s and 6 women’s teams en-

tered.  Games will begin June 26 and continue through to June 28.  The Canwood Multiple 4-H club is 

once again operating the concession throughout the weekend.  If you can spare a couple of hours dur-

ing this weekend I’m sure that the 4-H club would appreciate the help.  Also, the Dry Creek ball club 

is looking for people to assist them with scorekeeping, gate workers and diamond maintenance for the 

weekend.  Any little bit of help makes the weekend go smoothly.  Don’t strike out and miss this annual 

weekend of fun in the beautiful Canwood Regional Park. 

Healthy Homemade Popsicles 

Enjoy these refreshing homemade popsicles!    

Materials:  paper cups and wooden popsicle sticks OR pop-

sicle freezer moulds. 

Ingredients:  1 cup milk, 1/2 cup apple juice, 1 cup berries 

(any combination such as blueberries, raspberries, or 

sliced strawberries), 1 ripe banana, 1 cup crushed ice 

Directions:  1. Blend all ingredients together to make a 

fruit puree.  Use enough liquid so that the mixture is very 

smooth.  2. Pour the mix in paper cups, about 2/3 full.           

3. Place a popsicle stick in the cup.  4. Wait until frozen 

and dip cup in water to remove the popsicle.  **If you 

prefer, you can strain out the seeds.**  Use your favorite 

combination of any type of fruits!! 

Adopt-A-Village News… Canwood Travel 

Club leaving for Totoras, Ecuador in April.  

Hayden Bartley, Amy Wreford, Ryan Ai-

ken, Joelle Hoeflicher, Tesa Thompson, 

Matthew Wolfe, Delayne Aiken, Mrs. 

Odile Aiken and Ms. Kori Boskill. 
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Calendar 
 


